Selectboard of Plymouth
Monday, June 7, 2021
Regular Meeting Minutes

Members: Jay Kullman, Chair; Rick Kaminski; and Keith Cappellini
Others: Sandie Small

Jay called the Meeting to Order at 6:00 pm.

Introductions were made.

There were no changes to the Agenda.

The Minutes of April 5, April 19, and May 3 were approved; Jay motioned, Rick seconded, so voted.

Mail was tended to. The Excess Weight Permit for Junction Fuels was approved.

Warrants were reviewed, approved, and signed.

Road Commissioner’s Report: the work by Mosher on Buswell Pond was completed; Rick took care of some
beaver problems on Kingdom Road; the SB is continuing to search for Grant money or an alternate funding
source; after funding is secured, the SB will then put the work out to bid.

New business: Paul Kowalski indicated an interest in returning as a Lister, and Jay will call both him and
Margo. Ken Cooper and Kathy Billings both indicated a desire to be the appointed Collector of Delinquent
Taxes; Keith will speak with an associate who might be interested also, and if that individual is not
interested, then Kathy would be invited to a meeting. Keith will speak with Jim Allen about his attending
the next SB Meeting to discuss the short-term rental ordinance. The SB asked Sandie to place an ad for one
week in the various newspapers for a bookkeeper to assist in the Town offices; Jay did outline several of
the places he had called. Keith spoke about the several places he had contacted about a new website, and
he was asked to continue to gather additional information. Mary Jane Cratty asked about using the Town
Hall for an SAOA meeting, and Jay is checking into this with regard to Covid regulations.

Old business: Rick spoke about the STR ordinance; it was decided to table the vote on this item so that
when the Town votes, other items can be take care of at the same time...outstanding items include
enforcement and fees for violations which will be on the next meeting agenda. No action will be taken at
this time. The painter will begin work around the first week of June. The electrician has light fixtures on
order. The SB received a proposal from Maclay Architects for design services; copies were distributed to
the SB and this will be discussed at the next SB meeting. Sandie advised that the final audit had not yet
been received. Sandie also stated that Judy Michael had asked if she could use the Town Hall for the
reception for Ralph, and Jay said he would check into this because of possible Covid regulations. It was also
discussed about using Zoom for SB meetings, or just having the TV post the video on its website; the SB will
take this under consideration. And evidently there is money from the SOV and should be distributed VT
Towns, based on the town’s population.

Jay motioned to adjourn the Meeting; Rick seconded; so voted. The Meeting adjourned at 8:10 pm.
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